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Happy New Year!  Let me thank Richard Akin for stepping in for me at our last meeting.  I didn’t bounce back as fast as the 
doctor said I would but I am feeling great now and want to thank each of you for your well wishes.   I am ready to continue 
organizing the LCC leadership for 2011.  

Please note we have a spot for anyone who feels the calling to volunteer.  I am still asking our young neighbors to come 
volunteer AND asking all neighbors to join the Civic Club so you may have a voice in how we spend the money for improve-
ments in our community.   
 
I have prioritized two areas for immediate attention in early 2011 - Lazybrook deed restrictions/plan approval and our 
Block Captains.   Ilya Martinalbo and I are inviting you to dinner/calling a meeting for the Block Captains.  We need to know 
how each of you would like us to organize.  We have some ideas and would like to hear yours as well.   

Our second area of concern is the transparency in the Lazybrook deed  
restrictions and plan approval process.  It is coming together well.  The Deed 
Restrictions for each section will be placed on the Lazybrook.org web site 
for ease in your remodeling efforts.    We are also streamlining the REQUIRED 
approval process for plan submittals to benefit all our residents.   The instruc-
tions for plan submittal  will be noted on our website soon.    

Please keep bring me your ideas.  I enjoy chatting with each of you.  Thank 
you for allowing me to be your president again this year!     

What’s Inside

President’s Letter                
Shane Davis, President    (832) 659-4277    shane-davis@comcast.net  
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NEIGHBORHOOD DIRECTORY

VICE PRESIDENT 
Richard Akin 
(713) 869-5676 
arakin95@sbcglobal.net

TREASURER 
Katherine Peterson 
(713) 864-2858

RECORDING SECRETARY 
Susan Brawner	  
(713) 863-7134

CORRESPONDING SECRETARY 
Pat Koteras	  
(713) 864-4490

ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW 
Ray Sailant 
(713) 862-2041

GRAFFITI 
Dorothy Richardson 
(713) 861-0701

NEWSLETTER 
Crystal Frommert 
(713) 802-0120 
lazybrook.newsletter@gmail.com

LOST & FOUND 
Joyce King 
(713) 862-2953	

BEAUTIFICATION 
Carolyn Lehnert 
(713) 864-3596 
eugenelehnert@sbcglobal.net

HOSPITALITY 
Jo Crawford 
(713) 864-0685

RECYCLING 
Rose Brewer 
(713) 880-3845

NEWSLETTER ADVERTISING 
Adina Akin 
(713) 869-5676 
arakin95@sbcglobal.net

DEED RESTRICTIONS 
Bill Richardson
(713) 861-0701

MEMBERSHIP 
Janell Bryans 
(713) 426-0148 

SECURITY CHAIR 
Matt Herring 
lazybrook.security@gmail.com

YARD OF THE MONTH 
David Long 
(281) 974-2561    

COP RADIO STORAGE 
Mike Brennan 

PRESIDENT 
Shane Davis
(832) 659-4277 
shane-davis@comcast.net  

IMPORTANT CONTACT NUMBERS

EMERGENCY 911

HPD DISPATCH
(713) 884-3131

HPD CENTRAL STATION
(713) 247-4400

HEIGHTS STORE FRONT
Sgt. Chad Wall
(713) 803-1151
centralpatrol2district@cityofhouston.net

Visit us on the web at 
http://www.Lazybrook.org 

for up-to-the-date news, 
events and more!

NEWSLETTER SPONSORS  
Gold Sponsors	
• The Detering Company	
• Punum Roofing

Silver Sponsors 
• Janell Bryans 
   Realtor, Prudential Gary Greene	
• Steve Louis 
   Realtor, Coldwell Banker	
• Nathan Tritico 
   TransAmerica Investments
• Jaron Hall 
   John Daugherty Realtors
• Birgitt Haderlein 
   To Fit You

Bronze Sponsors
• David Bartula – Luxury Lawns
• Bill Woods - Three W Services
• Gina & Russell Farmer 
   Farmer’s Home Maintenance 
   Farmer’s Termite Mgmt Services 

		

EXECUTIVE BOARD MEMBERS

COMMITTEE CHAIRS
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Membership			 
Janell Bryans, Membership Chair   (713) 426-0148 
 

VOLUNTEER, PARTICIPATE AND INVEST!

Your Lazybrook Neighbor.

®2010. An independently owned and operated member of The Prudential Real Estate Affiliates, Inc. Equal Housing Opportunity. 

713.204.9667 CELL
713.426.0148 RES

713.961.1722 ext. 116 OFF

JanELL Bryans
MBA, GRI

   If you’re thinking about selling your home, you’ll want  
    to carefully choose the real estate professional you work 
with. You should choose someone who specializes in residential real 
estate and has specific knowledge of the area. You should choose me ... 
as a resident of Lazybrook, I have a vested interest in keeping the values 
of the neighborhoods as high as possible. So, when you’re ready to sell, 
give me a call. Your profit is my priority!

Now’s The Time For Change!Now’s The Time For Change!

v v v v v v v 
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November Meeting Highlights          
Highlights taken from minutes recorded  by Susan Brawner, Recording Secretary . 

Committee Reports

	 Hospitality: Jo Crawford reported that 9 packages had been delivered to new residents with 4 more to be 	
	 delivered.
	 Security: Matt Herring distributed reimbursement checks to patrollers and reported that patrol hours are up 	
	 due to the increase of criminal activity in the neighborhood.
	 Deed Restriction Enforcement: Bill Richardson reported that residents are complying with deed restrictions.
	 Graffiti Task Force: Dorothy Richardson reported on graffiti at 290 & 610.
	 Beautification: Katherine Peterson reported for Carolyn Lehnert that it is OK to put bags of leaves on the 	
	 esplanades and even more helpful to spread the leaves around the trees.  There is a one-day tree planting 	
	 planned for January.

Update
Richard Akin is looking into a neighbor’s request  •	
for more speed humps on Millwood.

Announcements
Next General Assembly Meeting will be held  •	
January 25, 2011.  Members will vote on Executive 
Board Officers.

Thanks to Pat Koteras for gathering door prizes from 
the following merchants: 

Clean This - Mangum
Heights Mobil - 18th & Ella
Pizza Inn - 18th & Mangum
Kojak’s Fine Foods - 18th
Demeris BarBQ - NW Mall

Queen Burger - 18th
Queen Donuts - 18th

Tony’s Mexican Restaurant - Ella
To Fit You - Lazybrook

Please patronize these generous businesses. 

LAZYBROOK NEWS is on the web 
at http://www.Lazybrook.org

SEE the Yards of the Month 
in full color!

CONTACT us with your
feedback and ideas!

JOIN The E-mail network 
and stay informed with 

Security Updates
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Recycling                       	
Rose Brewer   (713) 880.3845  brewrmcb@swbell.net

Dear Lazybrook,

I certainly hope that you all have had a wonderful, wonder filled Christmas and New Year.  And, I hope that any of you 
that had a “real” tree has dropped it off to be converted to mulch.  Our nearest site for that is:  4200 West T.C. Jester, at the 
T. C. Jester Park.  That continued to January 9th, but if you missed that, you may place it at the curb on tree waste collec-
tion day (for N. Lazybrook that is the month of January and the third Thursday or the 20th; for S. Lazybrook that is January, 
the fourth Monday which is the 24th).  You are asked by the City to please remove tinsel, lights, ornament, tree stands, etc 
before you put it out.  

I received a recycling book from 2008 entitled Be Green so I’m going to share something from it for 
the next few articles.  It quotes the EPA as saying, “Thirty six States are anticipating water shortages 
by 2016.   Yet, the average American uses more than 100 gallons of water each day.”  And the NRDC 
as stating, “A family of four using low-flow shower heads instead of full-flow models can save about 
20,000 gallons of water per year.”   
 
Getting low water use toilets is also an astounding savings of water (and money).  Some ways to 
save water saves money without costing any - like turning off the water when brushing your teeth 

or washing your face and fixing leaks when they first start (rather than putting it off).  Please share your favorite water sav-
ing tips with me before or at the next meeting.  

  REMEMBER: 
 

REDUCE                   REUSE                   RECYCLE                REPAIR

Your Lazybrook neighbor 
& real estate agent.

j o h n d a u g h e r t y . c o m

832.279.0400 cell   713.626.3930 office

 jaronh@johndaugherty.com
to view all MLS listings visit

johndaugherty.com/jaronhall

Jaron
Hall
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Citizens on Patrol Hours Logged
October 2010 – 64.75•	
November 2010 – 56.5•	

I appreciate the continued support of our patrollers.  We are 
looking for more volunteers to join our Citizens on Patrol 
program to help do our part to protect ourselves and our 
neighbors.  If you are interested please send an email to lazy-
brook.security@gmail.com to learn more.

Crime in the Neighborhood
11/8 – Burglary of house, 2500 block of T.C. Jester
11/13 – Theft from yard, 2400 block of Brookmere
12/1 – Carjacking, 1800 block of Willowby
12/13 – Theft of yard decorations, 2200 block of Brooktree
12/13 – Theft from driveway, 1800 block of Locksford
12/13 – Theft from driveway, 1800 block of Salford
12/17 – Burglary of house, 1800 block of Sea Queen

Please call HPD to report all crimes and get a case number, 
this is how we are assigned manpower from HPD.  HPD Dis-
patch 713-884-3131

Crime Statistics
The latest crime statistics are posted on the web at:
http://mycity.houstontx.gov/crime/

Citizens on Patrol
Since we are experiencing a rise in criminal activity, we are 
in need of more neighbors actively patrolling our streets to 
help curb this trend.  I urge everyone to contact me so that I 
can schedule a COP training class for you. Just a few minutes 
a week can really make a big difference in keeping Lazybrook 
safe.  Patrolling is as easy as driving a car or riding a bike 
through the neighborhood with a cell phone and calling in 
any suspicious persons or activities.  We will train you, the 
hours are flexible to fit any schedule, and you are reimbursed 
for the cost of gas.  Please email lazybrook.security@gmail.
com to let me know if you are interested.

HPD Heights Storefront
The HPD Storefront at Shepherd and 11th is the home office 
for many of the officers that serve our neighborhood.  The 
generous support of our Civic Club and many of our neigh-
bors has allowed for many improvements in 2010.  We were 
able to provide the officers with a color printer to print mug 
shots, digital cameras to aid officers in collecting informa-
tion, and replacement of broken equipment.  Thank you for 
your continued support of the HPD Storefront.

Lazybrook Email Network
We have over 350 neighbors signed up to receive email 
updates. If you are not currently receiving the email you can 
join by emailing: lazybrook.security@gmail.com
If you change your email address please drop me a line so I 
can make the change and keep the list current.

Security				                                         
Matt Herring, Security Chair    (713) 864-2823    lazybrook.security@gmail.com
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Real Estate Corner	
Brenda Brummett   (713) 861-1710

As of December 31, 2010, there were nine active listings, one option pending, and two pending listing 
in Lazybrook.

Of the 9 active listings prices run from $230,000 to $449,000 with an average square footage of 2,029 and an average per 
square foot asking price of $159.18.  The most expensive is a 4/3 with 2,250 square feet completely remodeled (This is the 
foreclosure that sold for $165,000 in the last report).  The least expensive active is a 3/1.5 with 1,671 square feet built in 
1956.  The lowest per square foot asking price is $137 and the highest is $199.

The Option Pending was last listed at $449,900 is a 4/3 with 3,102 square feet that was on the market only 15 days.  

In Pending the two properties average 3/1.5 bedrooms with 1,607 square feet.  

Lazybrook had three closing between October 30, 2010 and December 31, 2010.  The sales prices were $270,000, $305,000 
& $409,050.

Average time on the market 38 days (fewest 0, longest 95)
Average Asking Price: $349,600    Average Per Square Foot Asking: $190.83
Average Sales Price: $328,016       Average Per Square Foot Sales Price: $179.05
Average Square Feet: 1,832 
3.67 bedrooms, 2.33 baths

The most expensive property sold was $409,050; the least expensive was $270,000.  Seller contribution to closing costs on 
the $409,050 property was $6,250
Seller contribution to repairs costs on the $270,000 property was $2,000
The property selling for $305,000 started at $369,000 when first listed in March 2010.

Information as reflected on the Houston Association of Realtors web site.
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December 2010

The home of Jaime and Nina Cotero at 2342 Brookmere is the December yard of the month in Lazybrook.  This yard is 
next door to last month’s “Yard of the Month” and this month we have another new house which was built and first occu-
pied in 2002.  Jaime and Nina spent several months away from home this year but arrived back in August.   

On arrival back in their home, Nina made a “honey do” list for Jaime.   The yard was in bad shape and Nina’s list included 
a lot of projects in the yard.  Nina wanted the flower beds rejuvenated.    Jaime went out 290 to a stone yard and bought 
some stones for a border.   The stones are sandstone and as soon as Jaime finished the first bed, Nina said “good job” and 
asked Jaime to build another stone border.   

Across the front of the house Autumn Encore Azaleas are blooming profusely.   The blooms are a coral color.    In front of 
the azaleas near the sandstone border the Cotero’s have planted some very hearty looking begonias and some white and 
pink cyclamen.

On the other side of the front door, dwarf Yaupons are planted along the side of the sidewalk nearest the house.   Two new 
Autumn Encore Azaleas have been recently added behind the Yaupons.  The decorative metal fence behind these plants 
has been taken down and is being sandblasted and powder coated and should be back in place within a week or two.  
Across the sidewalk toward the street, a large bed with the sandstone border is filled with colorful Pansies and Kale as well 
as a few Snapdragons.   One large Sago palm is the large plant in the bed.

This yard features two of the biggest Pine trees in Lazybrook as well as a Persimmon tree which has no leaves right now 
but it does have ripe Persimmons, some of which have already fallen to the ground.   Nina was very pleased about being 
selected “Yard of the Month” and Jaime said she had already put the news  on her Facebook page.

Yard of the Month			
David Long, Yard of the Month Chair   (281) 974-2561   dlong27@comcast.net
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January 2011

We selected the home of Kenny and Sheryl Michalak at 1823 Crystal Court for yard of the month for January 2011.   
They have lived in this house for 30 years and Kenny lived next door with his parents 19 years before that for a total of 49 
years in Lazybrook.

The yard was landscaped last February by a company called Landstar which Kenny also uses for landscaping at his busi-
ness.   The landscape design includes curved raised beds on each side of the sidewalk.    The beds are bordered with 
three layers of moss rock.    They have planted Nandina, Indian Hawthorne and a bold display of colorful Petunias, Snap-
dragons and Alyssum.   This same combination of colorful Petunias, Snapdragons and Alyssum is repeated in the planter 
box across the right hand side of the house.

Two large Sago palms are featured in the center of the bed on each side of the yard.   To the far right a large Post Oak 
tree at the corner of the house is surrounded by the same moss rock border and the same colorful combination of Pan-
sies, Snapdragons and Alyssum.

Along the house and also in front of the planter box, the landscaper has created an area covered with River rock which 
protects the foundation and provides good drainage.

If you would like to nominate a yard for “Yard of the Month,” send your nomination to me at dlong27@comcast.net or 
telephone your nomination to me at (281) 974-2561. Thank you to all who have submitted nominations. 
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Hope you all had a wonderful Holiday season and you were able to tame your stress and enjoy your family and friends 
more this holiday than the previous. It’s that time of year when you might consider how will you fit exercise into your busy 
life? Whether it is stretching, cardio, or strength training there is a way to make it work. We all have the thought of were 
did the time go. It is a common question I hear often from my clients. We pack so many things in our day we forget to relax 
even for a minute. Lack of time is the most common excuse for not having a decent fitness routine. But do you realize the 
time it took you to check your email you could fit in a good workout. I’m not talking giving up 60 minutes, all you need 
is 10.
 
Liz Noelcke, a Spark people contributor. Which is a great web 
site for health and fitness information has some great sugges-
tions of how to make a fitness routine work even if you do small 
daily burst of movement.
 
Just10?
Forget the “all or nothing” mentality when it comes to exercise. 
Fitness does not live or die by 60- minute workouts; there is a 
middle ground. Short spurts of exercise, when they accumulate, 
have been shown to share similar benefits of longer workouts.
 
Easier than you think
Treat these 10 minutes like you would a regular workout. Take 
1-2 minutes to warm up and get the muscles ready, including 
stretching. Follow with at least 7 minutes of exercise at a  
medium or high intensity. Then make sure to include a 60-  
second cool down.

Since its brief, it’s important to work at a fairly high intensity to 
obtain all of the benefits. Work at raising your heart and respiration rates. Just like regular workouts, try to include cardio, 
strength training and flexibility work in your routine. Either knock out all three during the 10-minutes, or plan a 10-minute 
segment for each area.
 
Example: Push out 10 minutes of cardio on the stationary bike. For strength, do push-ups, wall sits, or lift dumbbells. For 
flexibility, it’s helpful to just stretch every day. Work different muscle groups and keep it simple. After 10 minutes you will 
feel healthier and be on your way to developing solid fitness habits.
 
But I still don’t have time
It only takes 30 minutes a day, broken up into manageable chunks of 10. Start with a quick exercise when you wake up. 
The second session? A lunch break is possibly the perfect time to re-energize and get the blood flowing again. The last 10 
minute blitz could come in the evening, even while you are watching TV. It’s an ideal way to involve the family as well. Go 
for a power walk after dinner or ride bikes with the kids.
 
It’s all about convenience; if you try, you can fit exercise into your schedule no matter where you are. Do it at home or work, 
outside or in the living room. Start building exercise spurts into your daily routine and you’ll start feeling more energized 
and positive about your day. The healthier and happier life is closer than you think. Call me today.
                
 Gift certificates available and more information can be found at www.tofityou.com

Hi, my name is Birgitt and  
I want to help you get  

stronger from the inside out. 
I’m a wellness coach and 

personal trainer.  
I work with people from 20-85.

I live in the neighborhood and have 
over 20 years experience.

713-410-3376
tofityou@sbcglobal.net

tofityou.com

You spend 24-hours a daY in Your bodY.
Wouldn’t You like to make the most of it?

TO FIT YOU

Birgitt Haderlein
Licensed WellCoach®

B.S. Certified ACSM, ACE
Medical Exercise Specialist

Where the mind goes
 energy flows

Small bits of exercise go a long way  	
Birgitt Haderlein , tofityou@sbcglobal.net 713-410-3376
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Where Quality Comes First Since 1989 

    Punum Roofing provides 
residential customers 
with quality roofing and 
re-roofing services as 
well as sheet metal work.  
Call us today for a free 
estimate. 

Office:  713-466-4447 
Fax:  713-466-8357 
punumhou@sbcglobal.net 
 

8815 Emmott Road 
Suite 300 
Houston TX 77040 
 

Hours: 
Monday – Friday 
7:30am – 4:30pm 

Member of RCA (Roofing Contractors Association of Texas) 
A BBB (Better Business Bureau) Accredited business since 1998 (A+ Rating) 

Punum Roofing Co. of Houston, Inc. 

Around the Neighborhood       	
Crystal Frommert  lazybrook.newsletter@gmail.com 713-802-0120

In Memory:
- Our neighbor, Steven Yarbrough’s grandmother passed away on November
16, 2010. Her name is Edith Reeder and she was 93 years old. Steven lives in the 1800 block of Greengrass Ct.

- Harry H. Blinka, 89, of Houston died Saturday December 11, 2010 at his home in Lazybrook 
(near 18th and Ella).  On October 5, 1921 he was born in Fayetteville, TX to Henry and Matilda 
Slovacek Blinka.  He was united in marriage to Lillian Franta on October 6, 1946 at the Fayette-
ville Brethren Church. During World War II, Harry served three years (10-26-1942 to 11-9-1945) 
in the U. S. Air Force in Italy. He was employed by the U. S. Postal Service for 31 years.  
 
Harry and Lillian were members of the First United Methodist Church Houston; however, re-
cently re-joined the Fayetteville Brethren Church.  Harry loved his Lord, his church, his family, 
friends, relatives and neighbors.  
 
Harry and Lillian were members of the Houston SPJST Lodge #88, and the Polka Lovers Club 
of America. Everyone who knew Harry understood his love of “Old Time” music and dancing. In his golden years, he spent 
most of his time watching sports on TV, listening to polka tunes, and singing.  
 
Harry is survived by: his wife of 64 years, Lillian; one daughter Betty Neimann and husband Herb; 3 granddaughters and 
4 great grandchildren. Harry’s family greatly appreciates the prayers, cards, visits, and memorials from friends and family, 
Rev. Milton Maly and the faithful and caring members of the Fayetteville Brethren Church, the doctors and staff at Houston 
Methodist Hospital, Houston Odyssey Hospice and the staff at Pat Foley Funeral Directors in Houston.
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STREET	 BLOCK	       CAPTAIN			   ADDRESS		  PHONE		 EMAIL ADDRESS
BROOKMERE	 2302-2407    Betty Allen			   2338 Brookmere		  713. 864.0940	 ballen@yahoo.com
BROOKMERE	 2414-2451    Valerie Manis			  2403 Brookmere		  713.868.4148	 valmat@sbcglobal.net
BROOKTREE	 2002-2230    Jeanne McDaniel		  2115 Brooktree		  713.862.1833	 jeanne.mcdaniel@apachecorp.com
BROOKTREE	 2302-2510    vacant		  To Volunteer please contact Ilya Martinalbo  at 281.785.9540 
CRYSTAL	 1800	          Pat Koteras			   1806 Crystal		  713. 864.4490	 patkoteras@att.net
CRYSTAL	 2000	          vacant		  To Volunteer please contact Ilya Martinalbo  at 281.785.9540
FOXWOOD	 1800	          vacant		  To Volunteer please contact Ilya Martinalbo  at 281.785.9540 
GREENGRASS	 1800	          vacant		  To Volunteer please contact Ilya Martinalbo  at 281.785.9540 
GREENGRASS	 2000	          vacant		  To Volunteer please contact Ilya Martinalbo  at 281.785.9540
GUESE		  1700	          vacant		  To Volunteer please contact Ilya Martinalbo  at 281.785.9540
HAVERHILL	 1600	          vacant		  To Volunteer please contact Ilya Martinalbo  at 281.785.9540
HAVERHILL	 1700-1819    Mark & Linda Seigle 		  1723 Haverhill		  713.862.8727	 mseigle0802@sbcglobal.net
LAZYBROOK	 2002-2111    Richard Cade			  2111 Lazybrook		  713.825.2406	 richard.cade@comcast.net
LAZYBROOK	 2114-2223    Leona Krakosky		  2118 Lazybrook		  713. 864.6951	
LAZYBROOK	 2302-2323    Ralph & MaryAnn Bullard	 2315 Lazybrook		  713.869.7285	 mbullard1@sbcglobal.net
LAZYBROOK	 2327-2423    vacant		  To Volunteer please contact Ilya Martinalbo  at 281.785.9540
LAZYBROOK	 2500-2600    vacant		  To Volunteer please contact Ilya Martinalbo  at 281.785.9540		
LOCKSFORD	 1800	          Rita/Jerry Hatten		  1810 Locksford		  713.862.3567	 dckt@sbcglobal.net
MILLCREEK	 1800-1900     David Putz			   1826 Millcreek		  713.922.4846	 davidwputz@yahoo.com
MILLWOOD	 1800	          Cindy Magourk		  1811 Millwood		  713.869.2680	 cmagourck@gmail.com
MILLWOOD	 2000	          Cinda Moye			   2003 Millwood		  713.802.0304	
NAUTS		  1800	          Nancy Huegel		  1834 Nauts		  713. 864.1279	
SALFORD	 1800	          Brennon & Beverly Marsh	 1839 Salford		  281.782.5361	  
SALFORD	 1800	          Zac & Denise Polk		  1834 Salford		  832.527.1689	 zac@1stAllianceMortgage.com
SEA KING	 2000	          Jennifer Bowes		  2019 Sea King		  713.864.9718	 dawglovers@hotmail.com
SEA QUEEN	 1800	          Sharon Ettinger		  1819 Sea Queen		  713.299.5149	 settinger@msn.com
SEAMIST	 1800	          Mary Iden			   2122 Lazybrook		  713. 864.2294	
SEAMIST	 2000	          Deb Sassaman		  2007 Seamist		  713.862.4576	 dsassama@allstate.com
SEASPRAY	 1800	          Jo Crawford			   1803 Seaspray		  713. 864.0685	  
T.C. JESTER	 2011	          John Kaehler		  1822 Foxwood		  713.861.6181	  
T.C. JESTER	 2211	          Richard Cade		  2111 Lazybrook		  713.825.2406	 richard.cade@comcast.net
T.C. JESTER	 2303-2623     Rosa Lopez			   2507 W T.C. Jester	 281.387.8506	 reyeslopez73@aol.com
TANNEHILL	 1500	          Catherine Pheiffer		  1515 Tannehill		  713. 880.4792	  
TANNEHILL	 1600	          Dorothy Kelly		  1618 Tannehill		  713. 869.4775	  
TANNEHILL	 1700-1800     Dorothy Richardson		  1710 Tannehill		  713. 861.0701	  
TATTENHALL	 1800	          vacant		  To Volunteer please contact Ilya Martinalbo  at 281.785.9540 
WATERCREST	 1800-1824    Ralph & Wanda Shadle	 1819 Watercrest		  713. 862.1115	 rwshadle@sbcglobal.net
WATERCREST	 1826-1839    Gail & Lief Erickson		  1834 Watercrest		  713.868.2644	 glcerickson@att.net
WIDDICOMB	 1800	          Judy Dyk			   1830 Widdicomb		 713.864.8470	 judydyk@sbcglobal.net
WIDDICOMB	 2000	          Deb Sassaman		  2007 Seamist		  713.862.4576	 dsassama@allstate.com
WILLOWBY	 1600	          John McCarver		  1614 Willowby		  713. 863.8429	 j_mccarver@hotmail.com
WILLOWBY	 1700-1800     vacant		  To Volunteer please contact Ilya Martinalbo  at 281.785.9540 
WILLOWMOSS	 1800	          Michael & Mitzi Morton	 1802 Willowmoss	 713.802.2239	 mkm1969@comcast.net
WILLOWMOSS	 1800	          Patrice Tucker		  1835 Willowmoss	 713.862.7886	 mpatricet@sbcglobal.net
WILLOWMOSS	 2000	          Helen Lawson		  2010 Willowmoss	 713. 869.2055	 hjlawson@peoplepc.net

Block Captain Directory                 

List as of 1/1/2011. For changes contact NEW  Block Captain Committee Chairperson:   Ilya Martinalbo  281.785.9540				  
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Lazybrook Civic Club Holiday Party                                               
Crystal Frommert, Lazybrook Newsletter    713-802-0120     lazybrook.newsletter@gmail.com

Following the November Civic Club meeting, members enjoyed delicious 
holiday treats and lively conversation with friends and neighbors.  If you 
weren’t able to attend, please plan to attend this year’s social to follow the 
November 2011 meeting. You just might get your picture in the newsletter!

Birgitt Haderlein  and Linda Taylor and enjoying 
the holiday social.Victor Eifert, Nathan Tritico and Pat Koteras chatting and 

savoring the treats. 

Neighbors gathered around 
the delicious holiday buffet
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Prettiest—Brian and Tricia Gonzales
2406 Brookmere
Traditional and elegant, evoking warm and cozy family 

images of fireplaces with stockings hung, mugs of hot 
chocolate and of course a beautiful tree.

Best Front Door
2403 Brooktree

Most Religious
2218 Brookmere

Best Front Window
1834 Watercrest

Best Use of Cartoon Characters
1806 Crystal Ct

Most Childlike
1822 Foxwood

Most Creative
2314 Lazybrook

Best Animation
1837 Salford

Best Lights In Motion
1807 Salford

Best Use of Single Color
2110 Millwood

Best Santa
2306 Lazybrook

Best Nativity - Pat Lero
2314 Brooktree

Best Decorations w/Wreaths
1815 Salford

Hall of Fame
1807 Nauts

2010 
Holiday 
Lighting 
Contest  
Winners 

Judges Melodie Matlock and 
Sharon Ettinger

Best Block 1
1800 Block Salford

Best Block 2
2100 Block Widdicomb

Honorable Mentions
1711 Haverhill
2019 Greengrass-Don and Lolly Cross
2222 Brooktree
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This year we had a lot of new participants to our neighborhood Holiday Lighting tradition.  It was great to see all of the 
new lights and decorations among the many others.  Everyone who takes the time to put up even the simplest strand of 
lights, or just the Christmas tree in the window deserves to be recognized for their work.

Some neighbors started before Thanksgiving getting their houses ready, so that on Thanksgiving night they were ready 
to flip the switch and light-up marking the beginning of the holiday season.  Others, like myself, waited until cold weather 
threatened, knowing the cold would have that numbing effect on my fingers, I had better get busy.

There were two categories where we have not had any homes to choose from for the last two years.  
1) Hanukkah- We would love to see your Hanukkah lights or Menorah in the window.  

2) Patriotic.  Do we have any veterans, VFW members, parents, grandparents, or family members of those serving in our 
military?  If so, we would love to show you our neighborhood support too.

Once again Sharon Ettinger and I look forward to this time next year and giving our thoughts on the neighborhood 
holiday lights.  If you are marking you 2011 calendars, I am expecting judging to be 7:00 pm Tuesday night December 13, 
2011.
Happy New Year! 

Holiday Decorating                                                      
Melodie Matlock     713-417-8164      mmatlock@kw.com



Calendar

16LAZYBROOK NEWS

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY

Please note:
               = Heavy                                                                                                                                            
              Trash - Junk

FEBRUARY

North

  South

1 

8 

15 

22 

1 

8 

15 

22 

29

4 

11 

18 

25

4 

11 

18 

25

2 

9 

16 

23 

2 

9 

16 

23 

5 

12 

19 

26

5 

12 

19 

26

3 

10 

17 

24 

3 

10 

17 

24 

6 

13 

20 

27

6 

13 

20 

27

7 

14 

21 

28

7 

14 

21 

28

JANUARY

MARCH

North

  South

Please note:
           = Heavy 
               Tree 
              Waste

Groundhog Day

Valentine’s Day

President’s Day

3130

1 

8 

15 

22 

29

4 

11 

18 

25

2 

9 

16 

23 

5 

12 

19 

26

3 

10 

17 

24 

6 

13 

20 

27

7 

14 

21 

28

North

Please note:
           = Heavy 
               Tree 
              Waste

Martin Luther King
Day

Civic Club Meeting
7pm

Civic Club Meeting
7pm

New Year’s Day

3130

St. Patrick’s Day

Day Light Saving
Begins

March Newsletter 
Deadline


